
Yachting 

.Skipper 
shows no 

• mercy 1n 
this dash 
CAPE TOWN - Dutch 
skipper Gerie Hegie in 
Natfish Touchwood re
gained his lead in the IMS 
handicap class of the. 
Portnet Dias Cape Town 
to Lisbon race yesterday, 
just four days after hav
ing to make an · emergen
cy stop at Ascension Is-
land. . 

Hegie, who had to drop , 
off a seriously injured 
crewman last Thursday ' 
after a nasty fall and a 
mild stroke, had a storm
ing day's sail yesterday 
and is now 1,2 nautical 
miles on handicap ahead 
of the Durban boat, Jasco 
Spirit of St Gerard. 

Hegie has asked the 
race organisers to sub
tract the time he spent -
almost 24 hours - in sail
ing to Ascension. But if 
he keeps. up his present 
pace he may no longer 
have to do so. 

At the head of the fleet 
in the fiercely contested 
line honours race, Grin
aker is now just three 
nautical miles ahead of 
SAA Voortrekker III, 
which means the lead be
tween skippers Bertie 
Reed and Hanno Teut&
berg has cbanged.liarifi 
four · times in a weeft"-..·~, .. 

Grinakei-' is only 'cfolilg 
the first leg of the ·§ 000 
nautical mil~ conteS• to 
the Azores Islands, ·as 
Reed then has 'to sail to. 
Plyniouth for the start 'of 
the ·transatlantic race to 
Newport, Rhode Island. 

Meanwhile, most of the 
fleet will be crossing the 
Equator today and this 
means "Doldrums mad
ness" will prevail as nov
ice Equator crossers are 

· subjected to a host of bi
zarre King Neptune ritu 
als. The dreaded Dol
drums has not lived up to 
its reputation so far, with 
the boats currently there 
still managing to average 
up to five knots in this 
zone of dead calms. 

• More than 300 sailors on 
22 yachts have arrived in 
Fort Lauderdale, sun-· 
~ and .weathe.rbeat· 

~!'! . ~ 'ter a gruelnng run 
of 5 475 nautical miles 
from Uruguay in the 
Whitbread Round the 
World Race. 

Crews in the highly 
competitive race have en
dured storms, icebergs, 
and other hardships since 
leaving Southhampton last 
September'. 

Six sailors have fallen 
overboard at various 
points in the race, and one 
man drowned. 

Steinlager 2, a ketch 
from New Zealand, · and 
Fisher and Paykel, an
other NZ entry that sailed 
into Fort Lauderdale a 
scant 34 minutes later, 
lead the 14 maxiboats. 

Organisers decided to 
stop in the US rather than . I 
Cape Town this year be- · 1 

cause of racial unrest. 


